
Public Comment on H.51, H.175, H.214 

April 22, 2019 

 

Testimony in Support of H.51, H.175, H.214, legislation which  

collectively works to ban large scale fossil fuel infrastructure. 

 

Dear Members of the House Energy and Technology Committee, 

 

I am writing as a concerned citizen of Vermont (Putney), our planet and a supporter  

of 350 Vermont. My purpose is to request that you review and make a  

favorable recommendation on the above mentioned bills. 

 

We are facing a climate crisis of unknown magnitude. Even if we meet the goals set forth 

in the Paris Climate accords, we are still on track to see 5.4 degrees in Fahrenheit of 

warming by 2100. That level of heating will be catastrophic for our State, Nation and 

Planet. We need to do more immediately to decrease emissions!   

 

Please endorse these bills, and move as quickly as possible to ensure they  

become law. 

 

I deeply appreciate your dedication and hard work as legislators. Thank you for your time 

and consideration! 

 

Sincerely, 

Maria Ogden 

Putney 

 


